


Barton report R3-580A-9 nuclear qualification testing program and 4 vent grooves were included in the 
Barton report R3-580A-29 nuclear qualification testing program. 

The existence of 3 or 4 underrange/overrange 0-ring vent grooves has no impact on the nuclear safety 
related operability of the associated nuclear qualified products as this protective feature is considered 
outside the bounds of the nuclear qualification programs. This and the fact that both vent groove 
designs were included in nuclear qualification test programs, where DPU performance issues were not a 
concern, along with the fact that the new non-nuclear qualified Barton Model 224C DPU operated 
products with the four vent groove design has proven to be highly reliable in military and commercial 
applications provides reasonable assurance that both the three and four vent groove designs do not 

represent a nuclear safety significant issue and therefore 10CFR21 reporting is not applicable. 
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